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Your ref: P/18/0424/PPP/JS/JJ 
Our ref: NA-FLK-039 
7 January 2019 
 
Dear Madam 
 
TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (SCOTLAND) ACT 1997  
THE TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING (NOTIFICATION OF APPLICATIONS) 
(SCOTLAND) DIRECTION 2009 
DEVELOPMENT OF LAND FOR RESIDENTIAL PURPOSES AT LAND TO THE EAST OF 
8-10 MAIN STREET, BO’NESS 
 
I am writing to acknowledge receipt of your Council’s e-mail received today enclosing copies 
of correspondence submitted in the post under cover of your letter dated 26 November 2018, 
which never arrived in the Division, relating to the above development, notified to the 
Scottish Ministers in accordance with category 2 to the Schedule of the above Direction.  If 
you intend submitting further notifications by post in the future please note that our address 
in now 2-F (South) Victoria Quay.  However it would be easier for all concerned if future 
notifications were sent to planning.decisions@gov.scot 
 
The period within which the Scottish Ministers may require your authority to refer the 
application to them for decision is 28 days from 7 January 2019, provided that the period may 
be extended before it expires if necessary to allow the Scottish Ministers to complete their 
consideration of the proposal. 
 
Yours sincerely 
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